
Commonwealth Sport 

68. Encouraged by the progress achieved by the CHOGM Committee 
on Co-operation through Sport, Heads of Government commended the 
Committee on its work since Harare and expressed support for the 
Committee's initiatives, particularly with regard to Commonwealth 
youth and social development. 

69. Heads of Government expressed their best wishes for the 
successful hosting of the XVth Commonwealth Games in Victoria, 
British Columbia, Canada, during 18-28 August 1994. They accepted 
with pleasure the Canadian invitation extended to all governments 
to participate in the 1994 Commonwealth Games. 

Commonwealth of Learning 

70. Heads of Government received with satisfaction the Report 
from the Commonwealth of Learning and an independent Progress 
Review which commended the achievements of the organisation since 
its inception. They noted, however, the grave financial situation 
now facing the Commonwealth of Learning. They made a strong 
appeal for increased contributions from a greater number of 
member countries with the intention of maintaining its valued 
services and of ensuring the pan-Commonwealth character of the 
organisation. 

Commonwealth Foundation 

71. Recognising the importance of people-to-people co-operation 
within the Commonwealth, Heads of Government commended the 
Commonwealth Foundation for its continued commitment to the 
advancement of the Commonwealth network of non-  governmental  
organisations and for its endeavours in achieving social 
development activities, especially involving young people. They 
endorsed the new budgetary procedures adopted by the Foundation's 
Board of Governors and welcomed the Foundation's special report 
documenting its achievements over the past 27 years. They further 
reaffirmed the autonomy of the Commonwealth Foundation and 
renewed its mandate. 

Committee of the Whole 

72. Heads of Government agreed that the Committee of the Whole 
should in future deal with the item on functional co-operation 
and be authorised to commence work in advance of the Executive 
Session of the next CHOGM, in order to submit a report at the 
start of the Meeting. 

Secretary-General's Term of Office 

73. Heads of Governffient decided to offer Chief Emeka Anyaoku a 
further five-year term of office, commencing on 1 July 1995. 
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